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Pickleball Board Meeting Minutes

Attendees:  Jim Cooney, Justin Griffin, Rich Loose, Jane Jakubec, Marjo Peters, Greg Krier, Scott Gullickson

Justin Griffin opened the Zoom meeting.  Minutes of the last meeting were approved, as submitted.  

Financial Report
Jane Jakobec reported that we have a current combined balance of $8,369.03 in our savings/checking accounts.   We recently purchased two paddle holders for the outdoor courts at cost of $367.92. 

Outdoor Courts
1) Sponsorship Banners—All six advertisement banners for the courts have been sold.  Each banner will include advertising information about the sponsor company and include the number of the adjacent court.  Roughlock Builders and Jackson Dental purchased two banners each.   Edward Jones, and Allied Construction purchased one each.  The cost of each banner is $500, including $150 for the production cost of the banner.  The second year cost will be $350 if the same sponsor maintains the banner.     
2) Pickleball Paddle Holders—Holders were received and hung.
3) Pickleball Court Storage—A storage container was selected.  Cooney will purchase and assemble the container.  Griffith will work with the City Rec Dept in getting a pad to sit it on near the electrical breaker box.  The storage unit will house an electric leaf blower, power cords, balls, paddles, squeegees and eventually a ball machine.
4) Outdoor Enclosed Bulletin Board—Cooney will provide some outdoor enclosed bulletin board options at the next meeting. Our intent is to hang the board near the main entrance and post updated information for court users. 

Indoor Courts
Indoor court use has increased significantly with the cooler weather.  Most members are using Signup Genius to indicate the time they plan on playing.  The Center continues to require no more than 15 members using the courts at any given time.  It seems to be working fairly well.

Annual Membership Dues    
We now have 156 members in our organization.  The 2021 membership dues will continue at an annual cost of $10.00 per member   Rich Loose will be sending out a dues notice at the end of the year.  New members who joined and paid their dues after November 1 will be considered a paid member for 2021.
 
The next monthly meeting is scheduled for December 21, 2020.  It will most likely be a zoom meeting.

Jim Cooney
Secretary


